
 

 

29th March 2021 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

As we have now concluded this short term, I would like to share with you our expectations of uniform standards 
after Easter and some reminders about behaviour systems.  
 

Firstly, as per the Campion Way dated 19/3/21, our temporary allowance of black jumpers and plain black hoodies 
will end.  We do allow Campion green jumpers which can be purchased from the SWL 

http://www.campion.northants.sch.uk/uploads/asset_file/3_1065_campion-school-2021.pdf 
After Easter, we will not be allowing these as the weather is warming up and we want to ensure that we get back to 
full uniform standards. If students are cold due to open windows and doors, then an outdoor jacket could be worn 
with teacher permission.  
 

After Easter, we need all students to be wearing black shoes, black trousers/skirt and the Campion blazer with tie. 
There should be no trainers. Any medical exemptions should have a letter and a pass organised by the Head of 
Year. As per the Campion Way, if there are issues with financing replacement blazers, ties etc, we can sort a loan 
from our stock in school. 
 

We will be having a full uniform check on return for all year groups. 
 

With regards to behaviour, students have had and will continue to have assemblies to reinforce behaviour 
expectations. These will be done in small numbers in the hall with masks worn.  
 

It is important that we maintain high standards of behaviour in all of our classrooms and other spaces. The principle 
of Warn/Move/Remove will continue to be applied. Any student removed for disrupting a lesson will be issued an 
hour detention after school with the expectation of parent/carer collection. 
 

We will continue to support student wellbeing in our pastoral work and tutor times. 
 

Please ensure that discussions are had with your child/ren before return to ensure they are aware of the high 
uniform standard and expectation for good behaviour.  
 

I would like to also remind you that the school has a zero tolerance of items such as knives/drugs/lighters/alcohol 
and tobacco and that possession of such items will and has recently, resulted in a permanent exclusion from 
school. 
 

Finally, whilst phones have been a lifeline for the lockdown period, their use in school can only be before and after 
school and in lessons where teachers encourage their educational use. Phones must become now something that 
students once again do not bring out in public as they will be confiscated.  
 

If there are any questions with regards to students and uniform, please contact your child’s Head of Year. 
 

Thank you and wishing you a restful Easter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mr King 
Assistant Headteacher 
 

http://www.campion.northants.sch.uk/uploads/asset_file/3_1065_campion-school-2021.pdf

